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-COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE-

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE
:
February 26, 2015
TO
:
Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, Board of Supervisors
FROM
:
Josh Fudge, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy & Budget; Department of Administrative Services
SUBJECT   :  Ordinance Change Related to Employee Meals
REQUEST              

Currently, the Milwaukee County General Ordinances (56.05(11)) prohibit departments from purchasing meals for employees, or reimbursing employees for meal costs, within Milwaukee County. The attached ordinance change would modify this prohibition and allow for departments and offices to purchase meals in limited circumstances for employees or reimburse employees for such costs at meetings for official County business.
BACKGROUND/ANALYSIS
As noted above, Milwaukee County General Ordinance 56.05(11) prohibits the purchase of meals for employees, or reimbursement of meal expenses, who are on County business within the County, unless an outside group is also attending.

This requirement prevents departments or offices from providing meals for employees at events that are outside of the employee’s normal work duties. For instance, when groups of employees meet for days at a time during Continuous Improvement project meetings, they must bring their own meals or the meeting must take a significant break so employees can go elsewhere for lunch, etc. This prohibition also prevents departments from rewarding employees for attending meetings outside their regular duties by simply providing meals or snacks.

By adopting the proposed amendment to the resolution, the rates of reimbursement or purchase would remain limited to the federal per-diem rate for Milwaukee County as required by Ordinance. Also, no additional funding would be added to department budgets.
The attached amendment to the Ordinances is based on Section 7-95(3) of the Waukesha County General Ordinances, which similarly provides that employee meals within County limits may be reimbursed only if they are taking part in something outside of their normal work duties.
RECOMMENDATION
It is recommended that the attached amendment to the General Ordinances be approved.
FISCAL NOTE            

There is no fiscal impact to this change. Any expenditures made under this Ordinance Amendment would have to be absorbed within existing departmental budgets.
______________________________                                                         
Josh Fudge
Director, Office of Performance, Strategy & Budget

Department of Administrative Services
cc:
Chris Abele, County Executive

Supervisor Willie Johnson Jr., Co-Chair, Finance, Personnel & Audit Committee


Supervisor Theo Lipscomb, Co-Chair, Finance, Personnel & Audit Committee


Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, Office of the County Executive


Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board


